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Over 150 third and sixth graders from 
the International Academy of Flint 
celebrated the African American 
Read-In at the library in February. 
Shani Womack, Flint master 
storyteller, author, and founder of 
Love and Literacy Village, led the 
program reminding the youth, 
“Whatever you dream – whatever  
you imagine for yourself – I’m here  
to tell you it is possible!”

The National African American Read-
In was established in 1990 by the 
Black Caucus of National Council of 
Teachers of English (NCTE) to make 
literacy a significant part of Black 
History Month. Every February, NCTE 
celebrates books written by authors 
of African descent that elevate 
Black experiences, an initiative that 
has reached more than six million 
participants worldwide.

After storytelling of folktales, 
students transitioned to reading  

groups throughout the library for a 
time of silent and relaxed reading,  
while others were read to by guest 
readers. It was a powerful sight to 
see so many children, reading and 
listening to books that were written 
by Black authors, gathered in every 
corner of the library.

“It’s very significant for all the kids 
to be here,” Brittney Vargas, a sixth 
grade teacher, said. Many of her 
students have been impacted by the 
Flint Water Crisis. Therefore, Vargas 
found it inspiring that students 
were so engaged during both the  
storytelling and silent reading. “This  

 

whole experience – just being able to 
be here in this space – it’s all positive.” 
 
Studies show that both literacy and 
academic performance improve 
when there are books at home. 
In honor of the day, each student 
received a copy of Shani Womack’s 
newest book, Anancy and Why 
Groundhog is Afraid of His Shadow, 
which she co-authored with her son 
Ande. Literacy gifts are seeds planted 
in the hearts, minds, and homes 
of our community. They’re made 
possible by donations to the Gloria 
Coles Flint Public Library.

EARLY LITERACY

“Whatever you dream – whatever you imagine for 
yourself – I’m here to tell you it is possible!”

African American Read-In Enchants Students

– Shani Womack
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Shani Womack began discovering 
her life passion at GCFPL when she 
was in middle school attending 
Whittier. Her mom was born in 
Jamaica and was strict. 

“This was the hangout spot,” Shani 
said, laughing. “One of the places 
she never questioned or seemed to 
worry about me was at the library.”

As a child Shani remembers 
attending the annual storytelling 
festivals held at GCFPL. She was 
amazed at how grown-ups seemed 
to be acting like kids – telling stories, 
dancing, singing, and handling 
puppets. She noticed that they 
seemed to hold the audience in the 
palms of their hands.  

“It captured my imagination,” Shani 
said. “I told myself, ‘One day, I’m going 
to become a storyteller.’”

As a young person Shani remembers 
the library as a space where she could 
have some autonomy, somewhere 
safe where she could develop some 
independence, and a place to find 
stories that resonated with where she 
was at as a teenager.

“It was important,” she said, “to  
find stories to help me feel like I 
wasn’t alone.”

Although the library has changed 
a lot since the days when she was 
reading Judy Blume’s Are You 
There God, It’s Me, Margaret, Shani 
continues to use the library much in 
the same way. “I’m a storyteller now, 
still hanging out in the Children’s 
section, still researching stories and 
folktales,” she said, laughing.

Her passion for storytelling extends to 
performances at school assemblies, 
festivals, conferences, churches, and 
libraries, and through her organization, 
Love and Literacy Village. She is 
dedicated to empowering others 
to connect and engage through 
storytelling and by offering group 
coaching to help individuals discover 
and embrace their true selves.

Shani gives back to the library, using 
her gifts of communication and 
storytelling in powerful ways. 

“The Library is for the neighborhood and for the 
community. It’s a hub,” she said. “It opens the 
world up to you.”

COMMUNITY HUB

Life Purpose Explored, Discovered  
at the Library

– Shani Womack
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In the spring, GCFPL is once again 
offering a patron favorite program, 
this time with a twist.

Armchair Traveler was a weekly 
program that began in the 70s and 
ran until 2019. In the pre-internet era, 
it was a way for curious patrons to 
visit the library, bring their lunch, and 
explore travelogues together. With 
the invention of Google Earth and 
having the whole virtual world at our 
fingertips, interest waned over time.

Enter Virtual Reality (VR). This 
technology makes it possible to 
feel as though you are walking the 
streets and experiencing the sights 
of faraway lands, simply by donning 
a headset. It can also be a moving 
experience for patrons interested in 
visiting places where their ancestors 

were born, or where they may  
like to travel, yet cost and  
other commitments make  
it impossible.

“We’re developing a Bucket 
List of places people might be 
interested to see,” Lead Librarian 
Sarah Brooks said. “It’s a great way 
to take you out of your ordinary 
world and experience it vicariously 
through someone else’s eyes.”

This program is a good example 
where education and creativity 
meet cutting-edge technology. 
Since VR headsets can be 
expensive, this is a wonderful 
resource to have available to our 
community. The possibilities for 
this program are limited only by 
the imagination. 

In addition to leading the African 
American Read-In where she 
captivated students with her 
engaging style, Shani was the emcee 
for the 39th Annual Martin Luther 
King, Jr. Day event. Her husband Todd 
Womack helped to facilitate the post-
event discussion, which was led by 
the members of Community Roots, a 
division of the North Flint Community 
Action Council.

Looking out on the crowd, Shani said 
she noticed how the event attracted 
people of all ages and all walks of life – 
children, families, adults, and seniors. 

“The library is for the neighborhood 
and for the community. It’s a hub,” she 
said. “It opens the world up to you.”

Shani and Todd have shared their 
love for the Library with their three 
sons Ngozi, Osei, and Ande, bringing 

them to the library since they were 
young. Their oldest now works at 
the UM-Flint library. Their youngest 
has co-authored and illustrated two 
children’s book.

Much like her own mother’s 
sentiments, Shani said, “The library is 

just a place where, if I send my kids 
there, they’ll be okay.”

In a world where inclusive and 
welcoming spaces are essential,  
the library is more valuable than  
ever before.

DIGITAL HUB

The Library Brings Back Armchair Traveler
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The word dedication has many 
meanings: the quality of being 
committed to a specific task or 
purpose … a ceremony to mark 
the official opening, naming, or 
renaming … devotion, self-sacrifice,  
or loyalty.

In 2023, Flint Public Library (FPL) 
experienced each nuance of the word. 

With the renovations complete, FPL 
rededicated itself to the community 
as Flint’s go-to place to learn for life. 
Patrons found their way back to the 
Kearsley Street location as families 
attended storytimes, students 
booked study rooms, organizations 
held meetings in large, beautiful 
spaces equipped with state-of-the-
art technology, individuals explored 
their genealogical roots, and the 
curious learned about podcasting.

Also, in response to a grassroots 
initiative, FPL was renamed to Gloria 
Coles Flint Public Library (GCFPL) in 
honor of Gloria Coles, the director 
from 1984 to 2004 who was the 
first woman of African descent 
to hold that position. Under her 
dedicated leadership, the library 
raised funds to build a two-story 
addition, spearheaded a successful 
millage campaign, established itself 
as an independent district library, 
and was awarded the John Cotton 
Dana Award for outstanding public 
relations. Her dedication was further 
recognized with the 2004 National 
Medal for Museum and Library 
Service from the Institute of Museum 
and Library Services, the highest 
honor conferred upon museums 
or libraries for “above and beyond” 
service to the community.

Finally, the deep dedication of 
Kathryn “Kay” Schwartz was 

recognized as she retired after a 
twenty-four-year library career. 
Kay guided the library through 
extraordinary challenges and 
triumphs, casting a vision, and 
working with a team of people who 
dared to make their dreams a reality. 
Kay’s leadership played a pivotal role 
in transforming the library into a 
modern hub of learning, exploration, 
and connectivity. One look at the 
often overflowing parking lot has 
made more than a few people 

wonder aloud, “What’s going on at 
the library?”

Visionary leadership has paved the 
way for Taliah Abdullah to step to the 
role of the newest Executive Director 
of the Gloria Coles Flint Public Library. 
With Taliah’s multifaceted experience 
in library service, and her passion 
for connection, commitment, and 
curiosity, GCFPL is poised to serve the 
community in new and innovative 
ways in the years to come.

A Year of Dedication

One look at the often overflowing parking lot 
has made more than a few people wonder aloud, 
“What’s going on at the library?”
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REVENUE
● Property Taxes*	 $3,583,416
● Grants, Memorials, and Gifts	 $319,114
● State Aid and Fines	 $318,568
● Interest Income 	 $44,591
● Other 	 $60,697

Total Revenue	 $4,326,386

* �The library is funded by a permanent 2 mill property tax. An additional 2.0 mill was approved by voters for 2012-2021 and renewed for 2022-2031.

EXPENSES
● Personnel	 $2,690,357
● Operations	 $707,173
● Maintenance	 $712,356 
● Grants Expended	 $128,053

Total Expenses	 $4,237,939 

GRANT PURPOSES  
Revenue in excess of expenses is 
assigned for use in FY 24 as follows:

● Grant Purposes	 $114,488
● Operations 	 ($26,041)

Total assigned for use in FY 23	 $88,447

”The Gloria Coles Flint Public Library 
is an invaluable community 
partner, with easy access, unmatched 
resources, great staff, helpful kitchens, 
and it’s not cost prohibitive. This 
space makes it possible for us  
to serve our community.”

– Robert Reid,  
Greater Flint Health Coalition

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 

Door Count	 151,399	 127,721	      19% increase
Checkouts	 157,308	 105,564	      49% increase
Active Patrons**	 21,145	   23,153	       8% decrease
Room Use 	 4,157
Digital Logins	 14,725

2023 2019*

* Comparisons are done with 2019, which was the last pre-Covid and pre-renovation year. 
**Note: 18% of our patrons are ecard users.
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors 
JANUARY - DECEMBER 2023
SPECIAL GIFTS AND GRANTS
A. G. Bishop Charitable Trust 
Community Foundation of  
   Greater Flint 
Flint Genealogical Society  
Foundation for Flint, a supporting 	
   organization of the Community 	
   Foundation of Greater Flint 
Friends of the Flint Public Library 
Ruth Mott Foundation

MASTER LEVEL 
$10,000 +
Big John Steak and Onion 
Charles Stewart Harding Foundation 
Anna Paulina Foundation

EXPERT LEVEL 
$5,000 - $9,999
Cathy Blight & Edward Davison 
The Genesee Group, INC 
Hurand Family 
Venmuri Properties 

SPECIALIST LEVEL 
$2,500 - $4,999
Huntington Bank  
Highfield Foundation 
   Olivia Maynard 
Ann Kraft 
Mark & Kay Schwartz

SCHOLAR LEVEL  
$1,000 - $2,499
Veronica Artis  
Berston Field House 
Alexander Chan 
Anna Clark 
Flint Community Fund of the  	  	
   Community Foundation of  
   Greater Flint 
John M. Eufinger 
Gazall, Lewis and Associates, Inc. 
David & Linda Gibson 
Goyette Mechanical 
Kathy R. Jackson 

Johnson & Wood, LLC 
Reginald Lancaster &  
   Karen Wilkenson 
Kettering University 
Robert MacDonald 
Michigan Planners 
William Piper 
James & Jane Richardson 
Phyllis Schroeder 
Krishna Shah 
Tummala Charitable Foundation 
Kathleen Watchorn 
Ridgway & Shannon White 
Larry Worthing

LEARNERS LEVEL 
$500 - $999
Jennifer Acree 
Leslie Acevedo 
Jim Ananich
Ascension Genesys Hospital 
Eileen Button 
Ann Chapman 
Clark Construction 
James Clodfelter 
Charles Stewart Mott Foundation 	
   Matching Gifts Program 
Jennifer Dean 
Dort Financial Credit Union 
Sarah Elkins 
Finnea Group LLC 
Flint Firebirds Hockey 
Barbara Hamilton-Welch 
Dawn Hibbard 
Alonzo W. Hill 
Hurley Medical Center 
Connie M. Palmer & John Hemingway 
Michael & Kay Kelly 
Kennari Consulting 
Margaret Latter 
Nancy A. Lyon
Mass Transportation Authority 
Martita Moffett-Page 
Mott Community College 
Kienan & Elizabeth Murphy 
Diane O’Keefe 
Janet O’Keefe 

Olmsted Associates, Inc. 
David P. Petro 
Premier Security Solutions 
Linda Pylypiw 
Ashoka & Bharat Rao 
Rajagopal & Chandrika Shantaram 
Kimber Smail 
David Smith 
Thomas Svitkovich 
THA Architects Engineered 
The University of Michigan 
Grace A. Tucker 
United Way of Genesee County 
Greg Viener 
Jane Worthing

OTHER GENEROUS DONORS
(7) Anonymous Donors 
Fioroni Family Foundation 
Donna Fry 
Kathleen George 
Derrick Jones 
Lauren McAbee 
Mary Ann Zeilinger 
Karima Amlani 
Susan Antonio 
Christopher Ash 
Steven Bailie 
Joanie Banks-Hunt 
Martha Bausack 
Jeff & Madonna Bennett 
Jeff Bigelow 
LaVonne Bomeli 
Daniel Bower 
Bradley & Associates 
Shirley Britt 
Beverly Brown 
Kimberly A. Pillen Brown 
Janice E. Bruce 
Peggy Brunner 
Heather Burnash 
Daniel Cady 
Chris Carr 
Debra Casadonte 
Erin Caudell 
Sheryl Champine
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Ward Chapman 
Floyd & Brenda Clack 
Vanessa Clifton 
Charleen K. Cook
Samual Coplin 
Tom Crampton 
Dorsey Cummings 
Billie Dantzler 
Library Donors 
Nancy Hagle Duffy 
Gregory Eason 
Ellen Echols 
Shirley M. Edwards-Jackson 
Babak Elahi 
Rayhan El-Alami 
Antwan Edson & Elizabeth Jordon 
Loretta Ellwood 
Joseph Eufinger 
Bridget Faust 
Amanda Felker 
Flint Crepe Company 
Harold C. Ford 
Brenda Fortunate 
George Fowler 
Sierra Fox 
Frank M. Friedman 
Joyce Gadola 
Christine Gardner 
Becky Gaskin 
Kathleen Gazall 
Genesee Health Plan 
Genesee Historical Society 
Raymond Gist 
Tracee Glab 
Joe Goergen 
Debra A. Golden-Steinman 
Elaine Greene 
Greenleaf Trust 
EM-PACT Group 
Dennis Haley 
Joel & Ann Harris 
Carol L. Hartley 
Jan & John Hartranft 
John Hawkins 
Necole Hayes 
Maria Hayes 
Tim Herman 
Louise V. Herron 
Gerald Hill 
SaVille Hill 

Tanja J. Hill 
Jeff Hoekstra 
Kathi Horton 
Rob Hurand 
Lynne Hurand 
David Hurand 
Thomas Hutchison 
Shirley Johnson 
Gary P. Jones 
Nina M. Jones Lewis 
Carol Joy Cole 
JSJN Properties 
Sherry Kahl 
Heather Kale 
Yener Kandogan 
Vivian Kao 
Elaine Kaye 
Sharon Kim 
Terae M. King Jr. 
Charlene Kowalski 
Amy Krug 
Friends of the Flint Public Library 
William Livengood 
Rodney Lontine 
Michael R. Madden 
Gary E. Marsa 
Carol Masse 
Toru Masuoka 
Marcia Faye McGee 
James H. Milanowski 
Tuli Mohanty 
Yolanda Mojica 
Frederick Muhl 
James Murdock 
Janice Nelson 
Jonathan Northrup
Matthew L. Norwood 
Karl Olmsted 
Alesia Peaks 
Jeanne Pepper  
Helen Philpott 
Susan Philpott-Preketes 
Nhu Phong 
Marissa Pierce 
Phyllis Powers 
Sonja Fiest Price  
Dick & Betty Ramsdell 
Robert Rawls 
Saroja Reddy 
Jacquelyn Reinertson 

Christpher Ringler 
Mark C. Robison 
Linda Roeser 
Paul Rozycki 
Ray Rust 
Ira Rutherford 
Elisabeth Saab 
Sheri Schrader 
Howard Schultz 
Suzanne M. Selig 
Linda Senior 
Servpro of NW Genesee County 
Kathryn Sharbaugh 
Robert Sherman 
Georgia Simpson 
Todd Slisher 
Joan Smalley 
Kathryn M. Smith 
Janice Sova 
Reta Stanley 
Scott Stensaas 
Theresa Stephens-Lock 
Samuel D. Stewart IV 
Ernelle Taylor 
Elizabeth Taylor 
Andre’ Thomas 
Gregory Tolbert-Bey 
Paul & Davin Pierson Torre 
Allen Tucker Jr. 
Robert Turley
Donna Ullrich 
Ann Marie Van Duyne 
Carmen Walker 
Beverly Walker-Griffea 
Dayne & Carrie Walling 
Cheryl Walsh 
Alan Weamer 
Suzanne Webb 
Dale Weighill 
Robert Wesley 
Donna Whitner 
Qiana Towns Williams 
Leslie Wilson 
Ronald C. Wilson Jr. 
Jerri Winfrey-Carter 
Anne Wohlfeil 
Lindsey Younger 
Marie Zuk
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OUR MISSION IS TO BE 
FLINT’S GO-TO PLACE  
TO LEARN FOR LIFE.

 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Reta Stanley 
President

Heather Kale 
Vice President

Brian Larkin 
Treasurer

Vivian Kao 
Secretary

Kathy Jackson

Melissa Brown

Audrey Young-Muhammad

Taliah Abdullah 
Library Executive Director

The library is seeking volunteers to serve 
as table hosts for the annual fundraising 
breakfast. As a table host, you are a 
highly motivated and committed library 
supporter and ambassador who will 
inspire friends, family, neighbors, and 
colleagues to attend this event. Make a 
meaningful impact and help us achieve 
our fundraising goals by connecting 
supporters with the library.

To learn more, or if you are ready to join our 
dynamic team of table hosts, please contact 
Ashoka Rao, Director of Development, at 
arao@fpl.info or 810-399-9658. 

Volunteers Needed!
Learn for Life  
Fundraising Breakfast 
Monday, June 10, 2024


